The regular monthly meeting for the Town of Constable was held on February 14, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  Members present were Councilman Leahy, Patterson, and Wilson, Councilwoman Lemire, Supervisor Onufer, Town Clerk Prue, Code Officer Halley and Highway Superintendent Martin.

Guests present were Constable Resident, Stan Tulip, Sid G. Spear, Pat Maguire, Tech Support, Dalton Patterson and Constable Fire Dept. Reps. Darren FeFee and Derrick Brown.
A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Patterson to accept the January 10, 2019 Re-Organizational minutes, motion carried.

A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Wilson to accept the January 10, 2019 Regular meeting minutes, motion carried.

Pat Maguire from Sid G. Spear (NYMIR) presented the 03/01/2019 – 03/01/2020 Insurance proposal for the board’s approval. 

There were a couple of things that the board wanted clarification on and he will get the information to Dick before the March meeting.

1. Higher coverage for employee theft.

2. Towing (per disablement)

Pat quoted $346.00 for Cyber Crime Coverage.
A motion was made by Councilman Leahy and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to accept the Insurance Proposal in the amount of $16,889.79.    
CODE OFFICER
Code Officer Halley gave his report for 01/09/2019 – 02/13/2019. 
Gordie reported that he has not been by the Taylor Rd. property and that he has sent paperwork to the owner of 449 Miller Road and is waiting to hear from them.
Supervisor Onufer presented a list from the assessors reporting on possible construction that they noticed, when doing their yearly property review, property owners did not get a building permit.  Gordie to check this out and report at the March meeting.

A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Wilson to accept the Code Officer’s report, motion carried.


FIRE DEPT.

The Fire Dept. representatives explained that they don’t have a report of their 2018 actual expenses.  Their computer crashed and they are in the process of trying to retrieve the info, as soon as they get it, they will present it to the board.  All board members present thanked the Firemen for their dedication and service to the residents of the Town of Constable.  All board members present signed the voucher for the check in the amount of $71,525.00, 2019 Contract amount to the Fire Dept. and it was received by Darren Fefee and Derrick Brown.
TOWN CLERK
Motion made by Councilman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Leahy, to accept the Town Clerk’s Report, motion carried.
The Town Clerk asked that a fee be assigned to dog owners that have been sent to court but renew the dog license before their court date.  A motion was made by Councilman Leahy and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to assess a $15.00 per dog fee, to be collected at the time of licensing. 

Rec Park
Supervisor Onufer gave Councilwoman Lemire the paperwork from Franklin County for the 2018 Rec Park season, she completed it and returned it January 30, 2019.
Councilman Wilson reported that the electrical work has been completed at the Rec Park.
Tax Collector

Supervisor Onufer reported that tax collection progress, doing well.
Discussion on whether or not to pass a resolution on the NYS bills in house and senate to extend tax collection for 90 days for Federal workers who are affected by the government shut down,  general concession was no.

Town Justice
Supervisor Onufer reported receipt of $1,397.00 from the Justice Court for December 2018 and a voucher from the Comptroller’s Office in the amount of $1,172.00 was received, which leaves $225.00 for the Town’s Revenue from the Town Justice Court funds collected for December 2018.  Justice Wisnesky turned in $1,345.00 for January 2019, no voucher has been received yet.
Highway
Highway Superintendent Martin gave his fuel usage report for January.

Motion made by Councilman Leahy, seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to accept the Highway Superintendent’s report, motion carried.

Highway Superintendent Martin reported that there was a problem with the security system and it failed to work properly.  A motion was made by Councilman Wilson and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to change the current system from a dial up to a monitoring system, motion carried.

Supervisor Onufer informed the board of a sample shared services agreement that he received from the Village of Tupperlake.   Town Clerk and Highway Superintendent Martin told the board that we have a similar shared services agreement and the Town Clerk is to send a copy to Supervisor Onufer.
Motion made by Councilman Patterson, seconded by Councilman Wilson
to accept the Supervisor’s Report - Highway Fund, motion carried.
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Dalton asked who he sends his invoices for payment to – Supervisor Onufer.

A motion was made by Councilman Patterson and seconded by Councilman Leahy to hire CST for the Remote Monitoring Contract until Dalton gets our system up and running, motion carried.
CAPITAL PROJECTS

A motion was made by Councilman Patterson and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire for Resolution #4-2019 to transfer up to $96,000.00 from Capital Improvement Projects – General Fund to Capital Improvement Projects Highway Fund to cover the cost when Highway Dept. employees put in the septic system, pave the parking lot and sidewalk at the new town hall, motion carried.
A motion was made by Councilman Wilson and seconded by Councilman Leahy 
authorizing the Supervisor to set up a separate checking account at Community Bank to pay bills for the new town hall, motion carried.
A motion was made by Councilman Wilson and seconded by Councilman Leahy to transfer $15,000.00 from the Capital Improvement Projects – General Fund to the Capital Improvement Projects – Checking Account, motion carried.
HUD

A motion was made by Councilman Leahy and seconded by Councilman Wilson for Resolution #5-2019 which reads as follows:
At a regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Constable, a Municipality with offices at 15897 State Route 30, Constable, NY duly called (a quorum being present) and held at the Town Hall, located in the Town of Constable, County of Franklin, State of New York, on February 14, 2019, the following Resolution #5-2019 was duly adopted and is now in full force and effect.

A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Leahy, to approve a budget modification for the Town of Constable Housing Rehabilitation Program 247HR343-16 program to reduce 33179 “Manufactured Housing” by $19,959.84 and increase 3304 “Housing Rehabilitation Funds by $19,959.84, motion carried.
In Witness Whereof, I have hereunto set my hand as Town Clerk of the Town of Constable, on this 14th date of February, 2019.

Supervisor
Supervisor Onufer reported that he received a letter from the Constable Adult Center with regards to their current heating problems.  The Monitor (only source of heat) has been going out on a regular basis, leaving the adult center with no heat.  Teresa, Adult Center Director, reported that she has gotten in touch with Mullarney’s and Arnold Oil and they feel the fuel tank needs to be replaced and a new one installed on a cement pad with a roof over it.  She had received one quote of $3200.00 for just the pad and the roof.  After discussing this matter it was decided to have the highway dept. pour the cement pad, install a new tank and put a roof over it.  Councilman Wilson to contact Arnold Oil for a quote on a new fuel tank set up.
Supervisor Onufer reported receipt of a check in the amount of $12,936.39 from the F.C.S.W.M.A. for the time period of 10/2018 – 12/2018.
Supervisor Onufer reported receipt of the contract from Tisdale & Assoc. for the monitoring of the closed landfill.  A motion was made by Councilman Wilson and seconded by Councilman Leahy giving permission to the Supervisor to accept and sign the contract, motion carried.
Supervisor Onufer reported he received the Contract from Spectrum, signed it and returned it.

Supervisor Onufer reported that Councilman Wilson has everything needed for the sexual harassment training but we are waiting for the lifeguards to be hired so this training can be done with everyone.

Code of Ethics – tabled

Savings statement for January 2019 was reviewed by all board members present.

Trial Balance for January 2019 was reviewed by all board members present.

Supervisor’s Report, General Fund. presented and reviewed by all board members present, a motion was made by Councilman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Patterson to accept, motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Councilman Leahy at 10:00 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Lemire, motion carried.
Motion carried.
